Annual General Membership Meeting Notice - Meeting starts at 5:00pm, January 20, 2021

The Annual General Membership meeting will be Wednesday, January 20, 2021 starting at 5:00pm, ballots must be turned in no later than 4:30pm on the 20th in order to be counted. If you don't plan to attend and would like to appoint an equity member as your proxy please fill out the proxy portion of your ballot, be sure to confirm the member you appoint is planning to attend the meeting. Be sure to sign and print your name on the outside of the envelope you are returning your ballot in.







Welcome, Garrett Payton, PGA Head Golf Professional



Happy New Year All,

I am super excited to be at Peninsula Golf Club! As I learn all your names, please make sure you check into the pro-shop before teeing off. I look forward to working with you all and continuing to grow the game of golf on the Peninsula.

On the 16th of January I welcome you all to participate in the 3rd Annual New Year's Shootout. This event will be a two-person scramble for 9-holes and a two-person shamble for 9-holes. \$40 for members \$60 for public includes 2 drink tickets (per player) and competition fee! We will be doing tee times this year starting at 9:30am. Annual range prices are as follows for 2021: *Members: \$260 for individual, \$360 for family, \$120 for a junior.

Public: \$320 for individual, \$390 for family, and \$150 for junior.

\$200 for a 25-bucket punch card, \$85 for a 10-bucket punch card, \$5 for a small bucket and \$9 for a large. Please make your payment by the end of January for the New Year.

The men's club schedule will be drafted and submitted for approval at the February Board Meeting. Please remember to fill out your voluntary fee sheet for the year.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me!
Thank you and Happy
Holidays,

Garrett Payton, PGA Head Golf Professional



From the President

Deborah Jacobs



Greetings Members!

Ballots for the proposed budget for 2021-2022 based on 147 members as approved by the Board of Directors have been mailed out to equity members for consideration and vote, so please watch for them in your mailbox. We are pleased to announce there will be no dues increase this coming year, although we do feel it necessary to continue with the semi-annual property tax assessment in order to keep our budget balanced.

Although 2020 has been a crazy year for all of us and many businesses have struggled, PGC has managed to keep moving along and accomplish many projects, and we have every intention of continuing in that effort this coming year. None of this could have been accomplished without careful oversight

of our finances, planning, and the continued support and patience of our members; for that we would like to "*Thank each and everyone of you*"!

Starting with the New Year, let's extend a warm "Welcome" to our club's new head professional Garrett Payton; we look forward to having you be a part of PGC and our continued effort to keep our club safe in order to provide our members and guests a great golfing experience.

Cheers to 2021 being a great and much better New Year!

Deborah, President Board of Directors

Peninsula Golf Club January 2021 Page 2

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Thank you to all members for our Christmas bonus. We are almost done with the updating of the clubhouse. I am very excited about the new look. We hope to open the clubhouse on January 5, 2021. We will keep everyone posted on opening. Happy New Year to everyone.

Rena Parish and Clubhouse staff.

Calendar Items:

Clubhouse: Closed until further notice:



January 16th, New Year's Shootout: Tee times at 9:30 am. Two person scramble/shamble.
January 19, 2021 Committees, 4:00 pm Board 5 pm Ballots due by 4:30 p.m. January 20th
General Membership Meeting: January 20, 2021
At 5 p.m.

Ladies Club Notes

We are saddened at the recent passing of one of our former PGC Ladies Club Members, Adrienne Heinz. Condolences to her family.



The PGC Ladies Club players tee off on Wednesdays at 10 a.m. Please join us for a round on our beautiful course, guests are welcome!

Notice - Monthly Board Meeting Time Change:

Starting in January, the Board of Directors has approved our regular monthly Board meetings to start at 5:00pm; the Greens Committee and Clubhouse Committee meetings will start at 4:00pm prior to the regular meeting time. Members are welcome and encouraged to attend any of these meetings

Administrator News Laurie McDonald

If you haven't already completed and turned in your 2021 Voluntary Fee sheet, please do so by January 27th. Call or email me and I'm happy to complete the form for you and add it to your next month's billing statement.

The budget information for the 2021 - 2022 fiscal year will be mailed the last week of December. The General Membership Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 20th at 5:00 pm. All members are welcome to attend! If you are not able to attend the General Membership Meeting, please complete your vote and give another member your proxy. You can mail it or drop it off at the pro shop or the clubhouse before Wednesday, January 20th at 4:30 pm.

Finally, I wanted to thank everyone who contributed to

the employee appreciation bonus this year, our members sure make this a great place to work! Please come see me or call me on Tuesdays or Thursdays if I can be of any assistance. (360) 452-6856 or email at pgclauiemcdonald@gmail.com

Happy New Year to everyone! Laurie

Membership: December 15, 2020 Resignations: John Dmohowski, and Marc Jackson, both Seasonal Single members.

Total Membership: 147

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Clubhouse Hours Jan 1—Jan 31, 2021

Closed until Further Notice

Golf Professional Garrett Payton 360-457-6501 gpayton@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508